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Club Meetings:  

2 Meetings per 
month. The 1 s t  
meeting is the 
1s t Saturday of 
every month. 
The second 
meeting is the 
Thursday after 
the Saturday 
Meeting: 

October Meetings: 
10/1 starting at 8:30 AM 
10/6 starting at 7:00 PM 
 
November Meetings: 
11/5 starting at 8:30 AM 
11/10 starting at 7:00 PM 
 
December Meetings: 
12/3 starting at 8:30 AM 
12/8 starting at 7:00 PM 
 
 

 
TPPC Executive Committee: 
President:  

Bill Thompson 
806-681-6338 

Administrative Vice 
President:  
 Kenny Rodman 
 806-681-6344 
Operations Vice President:  

Jack Zanger 
806-282-2821 

Treasurer:  
Marcus Alexander 
806-290-5326 

Secretary:  
Bobby DeLong 
806-679-4603 

Events Director:  
Leonard Eubanks 
806-223-3098 

Membership Director:  
Jerome Price 
806-477-9189 

 

Events: 
September’s competition was the 45 ACP 

shoot. These competitions are at 1:00 PM 

on the first Saturday of the month. 

October’s fun shoot for will be move from 

the first Saturday of the month to Sunday 

23rd at 1:00 PM 

License to Carry (LTC) Practice:  These 

are held every other Thursday night from 

6:00 to 8:00 PM. The next dates for the 

evening LTC practice are September 29th. 

Daytime LTC practice on Tuesday 20rd at 

9:00 AM. The participants get the 

opportunity to practice drawing from their 

concealment with their everyday carry 

pistols. All participants are closely 

monitored to provide a safe and fun 

atmosphere. There are multiple scenarios 

and barricades to practice various 

aspects of defending oneself if the 

situation ever presents itself.  

Action Pistol: Practices and holds their 

events every other Wednesday starting at 

6:00 PM. The next one will be on 

Wednesday the 21st. Our Action Pistol 

nights offer a safe environment to improve 

or enhance your gun handling and 

shooting skills. A perfect opportunity to 

increase your confidence in daily carry 

and self-defense. These practices and 

events are open to ANY safe shooter, you 

do not need to be an Action Pistol 

member to participate. 

Lady’s Night: Our next lady’s night will 

be September 22nd from 6:00 pm – 8:00 

pm. You may come at 6:00 or 7:00. 

There will be a safety briefing, then 

shooting in the range. Free for members, 

$5 for non-members. You may bring your 

gun, or there will also be pistols and 

ammo available for use. Minors above 12 

years of age are welcome while 

accompanied by an adult. 
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Article Reference:  Ammoland Inc. Posted on September 
2, 2022, by John Crump 
 
Click on the link above to read the entire article. 
 

AmmoLand News has uncovered information showing 

that the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms, and 

Explosives (ATF) is planning to force gun owners to 

register firearms with pistol braces as a National 

Firearms Act (NFA) ATF Form 1 item. 

 

The document was uncovered in a budget justification 

from the ATF to the Office of Management and Budget 

(OMB). This form confirms the leaked information 

AmmoLand News has heard for months from our inside 

sources at the ATF. 

 

Our ATF inside sources have told AmmoLand News that 

the ATF was planning for an amnesty period where gun 

owners would be able to register their braced pistols as 

short-barreled rifles (SBR) and that it is expected they 

will receive a free tax stamp. The ATF charges $200 per 

SBR. Currently, there are at least four million braced 

pistols in the United States. 

 

The ATF posted the proposed pistol brace rules to the 

Federal Register late last year for public comment. Over 

250,000 comments were submitted, with most comments 

being against any new regulations. The gun community 

let their voices be heard, and the ATF ignored them. 

 
 

TPPC Contact 

Information: 

Physical Address: 
 
2309 Line Ave 
Amarillo, Texas 79106 
(806) 373-2060 

 

Mailing Address: 

5600 Bell St 
Ste 105 Box 158 
Amarillo, Texas 79106 

 

Bobby’s Top 5 List 

for September 2022: 

 
Top 1911’s – 45 ACP (In 

no particular order): 

 

1) Ed Brown Kobra 

Carry 

2) Colt Gold Cup 

3) Kimber Rapide 

4) Springfield Armory 

Ronin  

5) Wilson Combat CQB 

 

If you like the list or have 

anything additional to add, 

let us discuss. 

 

 

 

While doing your online shopping do not forget to use the 

link. It does not cost you a thing. There is no upcharge to 

the items in your cart. All you need to do is go to the click 

the above section title, go club website on your computer 

or your phone and click the link. It will then take you to the 

Amazon webpage or app and give the club a percentage 

of the total when you make your purchases. 

We are also look for other affiliate links for other 

companies. If you know of any, please inform the officers 

 

ATF Requests Funding for Pistol Brace 
Amnesty & Registration Program 

Amazon Affiliate 

From Computer 

 

 

 

 

  

From Mobile Device: 

  

https://www.ammoland.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/Justification-for-OMB-1140-0011-ATF-F-5320.1-8.31.2022-Pistol-Brace-Amnesty-2.pdf
https://www.ammoland.com/2022/09/atf-pistol-brace-amnesty-registration-program/#ixzz7fB1i73J5
https://www.ammoland.com/2022/09/atf-pistol-brace-amnesty-registration-program/#ixzz7fB1i73J5
https://www.amazon.com/?tag=tppclub-20&linkCode=ez


      

    

What is happening 
at the Club? 

 

Monthly 

Maintenance 

Activities: 

September: 

Thanks to those who come to 

Maintenance Night, to those 

who change out target 

backers, and the crew who 

cleans out the lead pit. 

Work accomplished this 

month was: Check range 

lighting, check lanes for 

functioning, clean up around 

building and put in dumpster, 

sweep (Use floor sweep), 

vacuum firing line and pew, 

clean table, and check phone 

messages, change Furnace 

Filter, clean Admin Building, 

drill holes in target backers, 

and spray weeds. 

Discounts for Club 
Memberships: 

All attendance credits 

accumulated on a 

calendar year basis, 

not from the March 

membership renewal. 

- Club meeting 
attendance 
 

- Range Maintenance 
Nights 
 

- Cleaning the Lead 
Trays 

Officer Nominations  
 
It is the time of year we have 
started taking nomination for 
the club officers. This year the 
offices up for votes are 
President, Operations Vice 
President, Secretary, and 
Membership Director.  
 
The opportunity for Office 
Nominations has closed. 
 
Fellow Club Member in Need 
 
Mikey Martellaro’s 11-year son 
has hereditary pancreatitis and 
pancreatic divisum issues. 
These issues have caused 
multiple hospital visits in the 
last year. He will be going to 
Forth Worth in October to see 
the doctor. He is needing 
funds for medical help. The 
members of the club donated 
directly to Mikey during the 
Saturday meeting. 
 

 

September’s Shooting Drill – Dot Assessment Drill 

This drill was inspired by the Active Self Protection Extra YouTube video. 
 Neil Does The "Dot Assessment Madness" 
 
Using the free targets at the range (Bore Rifle Target). The one with 12 bullseye on it. Take a 
pen label the top left as 1, the next to the right as 2, the last one on the top row as 3. Second 
row label them as 4, 5, 6.  This is all we will use for now.  
 
At 3 yards shoot the ‘1’ target once. Transition to the ‘6’ target and shoot is 6 times. Then the 
‘2’ target twice. The ‘5’ target 5 times. The ‘3’ target 3 times.  Then finally the ‘4’ target 4 times.   
 
See how fast you can shoot this drill. A few months after practice do it again, see if you 
improved. 

 

If you would like to contribute 

to help Mikey and his family 

you can put funds in one of the 

envelops (put Mikey’s name on 

it) and place it in the safe, give 

it directly to Mikey, or approach 

the offices to help get the funds 

to him. 

Safety Class for March 
Renewal 
 
September is the month we 
start presenting the safety 
classes that will count for 
March’s club renewal. You can 
take the classes in person after 
the club meetings. There is 
also an online class existing 
members can view anytime. 
 
https://tppc.myicourse.com/ 
 
New T-shirts are in 
 
The new shirts have arrived 
and are available to purchase. 
 
$25 for 1 shirt; $40 for 2. 
 

 

 

 

 

TPPC Club Buy/Sale/Trade 
 
We now have a MeWe account 
for the club to help members 
sale, buy, or trade guns and 
accessories. You can also post 
comments as you desire. 
MeWe allows this avenue to 
us, where Facebook does not. 
Follow this link answer the 2 
questions and you will be 
approved. 
 
https://mewe.com/join/texaspa
nhandlepistolclubbuysaletrade 
 
 
 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nkEf5B4uS2g
https://tppc.myicourse.com/
https://mewe.com/join/texaspanhandlepistolclubbuysaletrade
https://mewe.com/join/texaspanhandlepistolclubbuysaletrade


 

  

Texas State Congress:  
District 86 (Dallam, Hartley, Oldham, Deaf Smith, Randall, Parmer):  
Rep. John T Smithee: E-Mail Rep. Smithee, John T. 

320 S. Polk, 1st Floor 
Amarillo, TX 79101 
(806) 372-3327; (806) 342-0327 Fax 
 

District 87 (Sherman, Moore, Potter, Carson, Hutchinson):  
Rep. Four Price: E-Mail Rep. Price, Four 
 P.O. Box 2848 

Amarillo, Texas 79105 
(806) 374-8787 

 
Texas State Senate: 
Honorable Kel Selinger E-Mail Hon. Kel Selinger 
 P.O. Box 9155 

Amarillo, Texas 79105 
(806) 374-8994 

 

Credit Card Companies 
to Specially Code, Track 
Gun & Ammo Sales 
By: CHRIS EGER  
09/12/2022 
 
Click on the link to read 
the entire article. 
 
A Swiss-based international 
standards organization, bowing 
to a request from American anti-
gun groups, has voted to 
establish a special category 
code for tracking gun and ammo 
sales handled via credit card 
processors.  
 
The Geneva-based International 
Organization for Standardization 
approved the request for new 
four-digit merchant category 
codes, or MCCs, last week for 
firearm and ammunition sales 
and sellers. 
 
"Banks should report dangerous 
warning signs to law 
enforcement when extremists 
are quickly building up massive 
stockpiles of guns, but that first 
requires ensuring gun store 
transactions have a unique 
identifier,” said John Feinblatt, 
president of Everytown, in a 
statement issued by Warren's 
office. 
 
As for the anti-gun groups that 
pushed for the change, they are 
itching to help define how they 
are used.  
 
"Creating a dedicated merchant 
category code for gun sales is 
only the first step, though, and 
we look forward to working with 
Visa, Mastercard, and American 
Express to ensure swift efforts 
to ensure uniform and 
comprehensive use of this new 
code," said Adam Skaggs, chief 
counsel and policy director for 
the Giffords Law Center. 
 
 
 

US Congress:  
Ronny Jackson http://jackson.house.gov/contact 
  118 Cannon House Office Building 
  Washington, DC 20514 
  (202) 225-3706 
 
US Senate: 
John Cornyn www.cornyn.senate.gov/contact 
 517 Hart Senate Office Building 
 Washington, DC 20510 

(202) 224-2934 
 

Ted Cruz www.cruz.senate.gov/?p=form&id=16 
 127A Russell Senate Office Building 
 Washington, DC 20510 
 (202) 224-5922 

 

Political Contacts 

Leaked Documents Show FBI’s Definition of a Militia Violent Extremist 

is YOU! Ammoland Inc. Posted on September 15, 2022, by John Crump 

WASHINGTON, D.C. -(Ammoland.com)- Leaked Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) documents 
provided to AmmoLand News and posted on lawyer Steven Stamboulieh’s Twitter account show 
that the FBI considers most of the Second Amendment community to be possible Militia Violent 
Extremist (MVE). 
 
The documents were sent to all ATF field offices to guide agents in identifying signs of what could 
be signs of MVE. These signs include the “Boogaloo” flag or terms like “Big Igloo.” The term has 
proliferated gun culture and taken on a life of its own. 
 
The FBI also views the Punisher Skull as a sign of extremism. The skull comes from the Punisher 
comic book which anti-hero Frank Castle takes his murderous revenge on the criminal underworld. 
The skull has been used in several movies and a successful Marvel series. It has also been used by 
SEAL Team 3 and multiple law enforcement organizations, including the Punishers Law 
Enforcement Motorcycle Club. The Punishers LEMC has numerous FBI Agents as members. 
 
The FBI also claims that the historic Alamo flag is also a sign of violent extremism. The flag features 
a canon with the words “Come and Take It” printed below. The phrase comes from the last stand 
of the 300 Spartans against the Persian armies. 

https://house.texas.gov/members/member-page/email/?district=86&session=86
https://house.texas.gov/members/member-page/email/?district=87&session=86
https://d.docs.live.net/9a893260470797e1/Documents/TPPC/XBKDpZUH6NqBIrvSxBpm0129QG4qeoUFw48EnjvCxXk6XzpfOppO1VYnGHtktg02GVMri0pVRscgnzzb0artOMqODQD4mGjdOnw6fDqEKSpjUQ8
https://www.guns.com/news/2022/09/12/credit-card-companies-to-specially-code-track-gun-and-ammo-sales
https://www.guns.com/news/2022/09/12/credit-card-companies-to-specially-code-track-gun-and-ammo-sales
https://www.guns.com/news/2022/09/12/credit-card-companies-to-specially-code-track-gun-and-ammo-sales
http://jackson.house.gov/contact
https://www.cornyn.senate.gov/contact
https://www.cruz.senate.gov/?p=form&id=16
https://www.ammoland.com/2022/09/leaked-documents-show-fbis-militia-violent-extremist-is-you/#ixzz7fBPMiwbU
https://www.ammoland.com/2022/09/leaked-documents-show-fbis-militia-violent-extremist-is-you/#ixzz7fBPMiwbU
https://twitter.com/Stambo2A/status/1554569384324104193/photo/1?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%7Ctwcamp%5Etweetembed%7Ctwterm%5E1554569594450452490%7Ctwgr%5Eff42a0f5afa7e29288487830147494a4805896f3%7Ctwcon%5Es2_&ref_url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ammoland.com%2F2022%2F09%2Fleaked-documents-show-fbis-militia-violent-extremist-is-you%2F
https://twitter.com/Stambo2A/status/1554569384324104193/photo/1?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%7Ctwcamp%5Etweetembed%7Ctwterm%5E1554569594450452490%7Ctwgr%5Eff42a0f5afa7e29288487830147494a4805896f3%7Ctwcon%5Es2_&ref_url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ammoland.com%2F2022%2F09%2Fleaked-documents-show-fbis-militia-violent-extremist-is-you%2F


 

 

 

 

    

 
 

 
   

Club Calendar (as of the day the newsletter is published) – 
Check club event website for updates. 

TPPC Newsletter     September 2022 

http://www.texaspanhandlepistolclub.com/events-news.html

